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No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/Director (HR)/2020                 Dated 28.07.2020 

To 

          Shri Arvind Vadnerkar, 
Director (HR), BSNL Board,  
New Delhi -110 001. 
 
Subject:      Implementation of Committee Report in respect of Pay Fixation matter of      
                    Postal  JAOs-Reg. 
 
Reference: 1) No AIBSNLEA/DRHR/2017-18 Dated 11.10.2017.  
                    2) No. AIBSNLEA/CHQ/Director(HR)/2019/ Dated 26.08.2019 
 
Respected Sir, 
 
Kindly refer to the above cited letter. In this regard, we would like to draw your kind attention on the above 
cited subject and above cited reference under (2), wherein it was requested to issue necessary 
instructions to the concerned Officers for the settlement of Pay Fixation of Postal JAOs (Copy enclosed). 
In this connection the following are submitted for your kind consideration please:- 
 
1.  A Committee comprising of  CGM (Legal), Sr, GM (EF), Sr, GM (Estt) and GM (SR) BSNL     
     CO was constituted to re-examine the fixation case of Postal JAOs in the month of Nov   
     2018 and the committee submitted their report on 30.4.2019  
 
2. It is learnt that the Committee, after thorough examination and scrutiny of all relevant      
     records, finally recommended that the Pay of Postal JAOs, who joined BSNL from  
    Govt. of India on their immediate absorption, may be fixed under GIO(10) Below FR22  
     of MOF OM No F.1 (11)-EIII (B)/69 , Dated 20.1.1970 and DP & AR OM F1(PII) 81  
     Dated 21.2.1983. 
 
3.  It is understood that the Committee had submitted their report in April 2019 itself .  
     But till date, no action has been taken by the concerned Branch of BSNL CO for implementation  
     of the Committee Report. 
 
In view of the foregoing, we would, request your good self to kindly intervene in this matter and 
cause to issue necessary orders as recommended by the High Power Committee at the earliest 
and render justice.. 
 
   With Kind regards, 
            Yours Sincerely, 
                                                                                                                                                                         

                                                     
             (S. Sivakumar) 
             General Secretary 

Copy for kind information and necessary action to:  
1. Shri Arun Kumar PGM (Pers.) BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi-110001.  
2. Shri A.M. Gupta, GM (SR) BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi- 110001. 
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